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            2021-03-23 
 
PARENT CIRCULAR NO 6 OF 2021  

Dear Parents/Guardians 
 

1. GOVERNING BODY ELECTIONS 
 
As only 6 nominations were received, all the nominees will serve on the Governing Body. Thus 
there will be no election on Wednesday, 24 March. 
 
The parent component of the Governing Body therefore is as follows: 
 

Dr. Tshephe 
 

Ms. Letsoalo 
 

Ms. Jacobsz 
 

Mr. Mabaso 
 

Ms. van der Walt 
 

Ms. Madisha 
 

 
Parents are encouraged to meet the new members by visiting our school's website 
(www.fesies.net). Under the heading “STAFF” there is a section, “GOVERNING BODY”, where you 
will view photos as well as a short video of each member. 
 
The 3 teacher representatives, as well as the 1 non-teacher representative, are elected at school 
today. 
 

2. ABSENTEES AND LEARNERS ARRIVING LATE 
 
Learners are completing assessments on a daily basis. The fact that they are only at school every 
other day makes it virtually impossible to catch up on assessments when a learner is absent. This 
can have a very negative effect on a learner's academic progress. Parents are therefore asked to 
not let their children stay at home unnecessarily. 
 
The late arrival of learners remains a frustration that also has a negative effect on academics. The 
tendency is that they are mostly the same learners. Assessments in certain subjects start during 
the first period. Learners who arrive late cannot get extra time, as the period is only 30 minutes. 
The school will not accept responsibility for learners who are unable to complete their assessment 
because they arrive late. 
 

3. STATIONERY 
 
Learners are not bringing their stationery to school. This creates disruptions in class. Learners are 
not allowed to share their stationery. 
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4. PARTIAL OR FULL EXEMPTION FROM SCHOOL FEES (GRADE 1 - 7) 
 

Parents whose combined GROSS income is less than R260 000 per year may apply. However, 

you must personally collect the application form from Mrs Prinsloo in the office. Please take note 

that the applications must be completed by 31 March 2021. 

 
 
Fesie greetings 
 
 
_______________________ 
MR. J. G. CLAASSEN 
PRINCIPAL 
 


